
 

LETTER from the PRESIDENT 

 
Dear Fellow Forum Members: 
 
My family and I are beach people so with a sunny and 
warm Memorial Day weekend just behind us, my mind 
and heart inevitably turn toward the shoreline and the 
vast and beautiful ocean.  I find myself in an enviable 
position.  Like the captain of a ship, I stand on the 
bridge of a well-built and gracious vessel.  With help 
from our talented Board of Directors and Executive  
Director Sharon Hardy and Associate Director Julie Kaeli, for a moment in 
time, I steer the ship that is The Forum of Executive Women.  From my 
vantage point, I can see where we as an organization have come from 
and where we are going, and I am able to observe on a daily basis all that 
makes this organization a beacon of light for womenôs leadership.  I  
continue to be inspired by the women who comprise The Forum, both our 
long time members and our newest colleagues.  From Forum co-founder 
Judee von Seldeneckôs winning of the prestigious William Penn Award to 
new member and Forum Ally Clarifi CEO Patricia Hassonôs recent election 
to the Board of Directors of the Federal Reserve Bank of Philadelphia, our 
members continue to set a new high water mark for leadership and  
prominence. 
 
In addition to stunning professional accomplishments, our members are 
more committed than ever to making The Forum the pivot point of  
womenôs leadership in the Greater Philadelphia region.  With all of the 
Board committees in high gear, engagement is the word of the day.  Look 
no further than The Forum for the absolute best in programming.  This 
past Aprilôs Leadership Symposium was spectacular.  Led by Katherine 
Hatton and Deborah Epstein Henry, the dayôs events and speakers,  
including acclaimed Wharton professor and author Adam Grant, were out-
standing.  Recent events like the Women in Transportation Panel  
luncheon featuring PA Secretary of Transportation Leslie Richards, the 
CEO Chat with LaSalle University President Dr. Colleen Hanycz and The 
Forumôs inaugural golf outing at The Union League Golf Club at  
Torresdale led by Donna Gerson and Ellen Cavanaugh have been met 
with rave reviews.   
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And new events and interest groups such as the inaugural CEO/President Roundtable for Forum 
members who serve as CEOs and Presidents of their respective organizations slated for June 21 
and co-hosted by Paula Fryland, Regional President of PNC Bank and Toni Pergolin, CEO of  
Bancroft; the Entrepreneurial Affinity Group led by Gloria Rabinowitz; the Sparkling Wine Affinity 
Group created by Betty Long; and the first ever travel excursion to Canyon Ranch in Lenox,  
Massachusetts organized by Paulette Gabriel, Zoe Devaney and Sarah Keating demonstrate The 
Forumôs ability to innovate. 
 

In addition, The Forum recently piloted an oral history project, professionally taping five of our  
membersô paths to leadership in their own words.  Look for more information on this opportunity 
which we hope to make available to all interested Forum members in the upcoming months.  In all 
that we do, always, we navigate to reach our ultimate destination -  increasing the number of  
women in c-suites and on corporate boards.  Enjoy the summer months with your fellow Forum  
colleagues and your families and friends.   
 
In the words of Mark Twain: 
Twenty years from now you will be more disappointed by the things you didnôt do than by the ones 
you did do.  So throw off the bowlines.  Sail away from the safe harbor.  Catch the trade winds in 
your sails.  Explore.  Dream.  Discover. 

 
Fondly, 

Suzanne 

LETTER from the PRESIDENT (contôd) 

 
A new twist to the newsletter! Your attention please! 

 

 

CALL FOR GUEST AUTHORS FOR FORUM NEWSLETTER! 
As we strive to provide programming and information that is relevant to our membersô interests, weôd 
like to do the same with the newsletter.  To that end, we would like to encourage members to be 
more involved in providing guest content for each edition. 

 

If you have an idea for a guest column ï commentary, advice, recap of an especially interesting  

Forum meeting or affinity group get together, please send us an email and tell us what you want to 

talk about, and maybe we will choose your idea as our first guest column!  Send your ideas to Carol 

Lunger carol.lunger@gmail.com 
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¶ The program offers powerful opportunities for networking as well as gathering and  
¶ The Forum Mentoring Program exposed me to such a diverse group of women that  

A Q and A with PSL Conversation Series Chairperson Melissa Weiler Gerber 
 

Q. What is the goal of the Public Sector Leadership Conversation Series? 

  

A. Our goal is to provide Forum members with a behind-the-scenes view of key public functions 
and give them unique access to public policy leaders while showcasing Forum membersô  
expertise to those influential leaders. 
 

Q. What events have been held thus far? 

 

A. Mayor Kenneyôs Chief of Staff Jane Slusser was the featured guest at our kick off event in 
March.  More than 30 people participated in this intimate conversation, and the audience was a 
terrific mix of people representing a wide array of industries - from an in-house architect, to a  
former state representative, to academics, lawyers, and nonprofit executives.  Many in  
attendance had not yet had a chance to meet Jane, and she offered a candid perspective on her 
new role, which bears significant responsibility within the Kenney Administration. 
   

Then, last month, we hosted a panel discussion about the role of transportation as a driver of our 
local and regional economy.  The event capitalized on the fact that women now hold significant po-
sitions of authority in key transportation posts and hubs at the local, state and regional  
levels.  Clarena Tolson, Deputy Managing Director, Office of Transportation & Infrastructure  
Systems (OTIS), City of Philadelphia, moderated a candid and dynamic discussion that featured the 
following transportation powerhouses: 
 

¶ Leslie Richards, Secretary of Transportation, Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, who discussed 
the challenges of funding the updated infrastructure needed to keep Pennsylvania safe and 
competitive. 

¶ Chellie Cameron, CEO, Philadelphia Airport, who discussed how to prioritize funding to ensure 
airport enhancements match usage trends and travelersô wants and needs.   

¶ Rina Cutler, Senior Director, Major Stations Planning & Development, Amtrak, who gave us a 
sneak preview of the significant improvements that are planned for Northeast Corridor train sta-
tions to ensure they are better integrated in the cities they serve and become destinations in 
their own right. 

¶ Liz Smith, Manager of Long Range Planning, SEPTA, who reported that, even on a very tight 
budget, SEPTA is moving forward with innovative plans for service enhancement and expansion 
in the region.  
 

In addition to providing their insiderôs view of the exciting ways transportation will evolve to improve 
our region and to enhance our travel experiences, these women leaders generously shared  
insightful advice about career advancement and leadership development. Forty people were in  
attendance at the luncheon, including several invited guests from the Womenôs Transportation  
Seminar and Ladies First.  The event was expertly organized by Forum member Orla Pease, Vice 
President, PA Traffic Engineering and ITS, Urban Engineers, and graciously hosted by committee 
member Lois Hagartyôs firm Saul Ewing.                                                     

Public Sector Leadership Conversation Series ð Bringing 
The People Behind the Politics to The Forum 



 

Public Sector Leadership Conversation Series ð Bringing 
The People Behind the Politics to The Forum 

A number of speakers and guests inquired about joining The Forum as a result of this event! 
 

Q. Tell us about the makeup of the committee  

 
A.  PSL has attracted a unique mix of engaged, interesting women who represent a broad array of 
sectors - academia, nonprofit, government, legal, engineering and government affairs.  These  
diverse perspectives make for interesting discussions about what issues we want to highlight and 
how to frame our questions.  What has been nice, too, is that the committee has attracted some 
new Forum members and some members who have not been involved with many other Forum 
initiatives.  We have many rich conversations, and these women get things done! 
 

Q. Whatôs in store for future PSL events? 

 

A.  We plan on hosting one more event in FY2016 ï an insiderôs breakfast chat with Samantha  

Phillips, Director of Emergency Management, City of Philadelphia.  From Amtrak derailments to the 

Popeôs visit to blizzards to the upcoming Democratic National Convention, Samantha leads  

Philadelphiaôs planning and response to major events.  In FY2017, we have a goal of hosting an 

event per quarter. We welcome new committee members ï this is a fun group! For more  

information or to join, contact Melissa at Melissa.weilergerber@accessmatters.org.  

Forum Closes out Clarifi/Forum Ally Partnership with Speed 
Mentoring Event  

On May 3
rd
, The Forum hosted its second Speed Mentoring event in conjunction with Clarifi, our first 

two-year Forum Ally.  Held at the Federal Reserve Bank, the event was another huge success.   
Approximately 36 Forum members attended, and in a shift from last year, because there were fewer 
Clarifi clients there, Forum members worked in teams of 2-3 per each Clarifi client.  According to 
Peggy McCausland, Forum Ally implementation chair, the team approach worked even better than 
the one-on-one approach used last year. ñOur members found that a team comprised of members 
with different yet complementary strengths was able to provide the best possible solve for the issues 
raised by the respective Clarifi clients.ò 

 
A Clarifi client took the time to send this note to Clarifi: ñThe mentors from The Forum of Executive 
Women greeted me warmly and showed a curiosity in hearing my story.  The feedback I received 
was honest and a supportive critique.  Each ending of a session left me with a good feeling about 
myself and the new plan for a positive career outcomeé thank you to The Forum of Executive 
Women and to Clarifi for allowing me to be a part of the Speed Mentoring Event.  The experience 
was life changing and I look forward to being involved in future activities.ò 
 
This is what it is all about! 
 
An added side benefit ï the team approach enabled Forum members to get to know each other in a 
deeper and more personal way.  
 
Stay tuned for the announcement of the next Forum Ally at the Annual Meeting in June! 

mailto:Melissa.weilergerber@accessmatters.org


 

 
ñThe speakers and breakout sessions were top shelf.ò 
  
ñThis year the content was the best ever!ò 
  
ñIt was an excellent Symposium, one of the best to date.ò 
  
ñThis was not my first Leadership Symposium, but it was by far the best.ò 
 

These are just a few of the comments submitted by attendees in our post-event survey following this 
yearôs Leadership Symposium.  With a record number of attendees and an agenda filled with  
dynamic speakers, we agree that the Symposium was a success on all fronts.  More than 295 
guests enjoyed Wharton professor and author Adam Grantôs opening keynote, author Gretchen  
Rubinôs lunchtime keynote and fascinating breakout sessions throughout the morning.  For the first 
time, there was even a waiting list for one of the breakout sessions.  
 

Special thanks to the hard-working Leadership Symposium Co-Chairs, Katherine Hatton and  

Deborah Epstein Henry, Esq., and committee members, Sharon Hardy, Julie Kaeli, Julia Klein, and 

Denise Marbach for creating such a rewarding and inspirational day. 

2016 LEADERSHIP SYMPOSIUM  
A HIGHLIGHT OF SPRING PROGRAMMING 

New and Revitalized Programs are Helping Members Connect 
NOW! 

 

There is quite a buzz around The Forum latelyé perhaps you have noticed it!  Things are  
happening.  More established groups are getting a órefreshô and in some cases seeing a resurgence 
in attendance and enthusiasm. New affinity groups have been successfully launched. 

 

According to Shannon Breuer, chair of the Engagement Committee, ñThe responses to our  
engagement study encouraged us to make some adjustments.  We heard what our members want ï 
ways to connect in smaller groups, through new venues, events offered at a variety of times, and 
our enthusiastic committees are working diligently toward those goals.ò   

 

Special thanks to Kathleen Wilkinson and the Program Committee, who are working to put the 
breakfasts back on peoplesô calendars ï 

     ǒ Center City and New Jersey breakfasts are reinvigorated 
     ǒ New Western Suburbs breakfast is starting in the fall 

 

                                                                                                                           



 

PHOTO GALLERY 

 
Many thanks to Robin Neifield and her team for hosting the recent webinar, ñLessons Learned from 
the Digital Trenches.ò This topic is certainly one that resonates with many members, and we have 
received several requests to make the webinar available to anyone who was unable to join. 
 

Here is a link to the webinar:    https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1FKU6jUDfkc&feature=youtu.be. 

New and Revitalized Programs are Helping Members Connect 
NOW! 

 

And thereôs news about our Affinity Groups. 

  ǒ three new affinity groups were createdï Entrepreneurship Group; Sparkling Wine Club and 
the Suburban Book Club  

        ǒ Re-established and popular Food and Finance Group is one of the longest-running Forum             
           groups 

        ǒ 10-year-old Center City Book Club elicits a loyal following 
 

Our goal is to offer something for everyone where interesting and often lively conversations can lead 
to forging enjoyable and meaningful relationships.                                                                                                                

Forum Golf Outing at Union League Golf Club at TorresdaleðMay 10, 2016 
Left to right: Joanne Soslow, guest and Donna Gerson, member. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1FKU6jUDfkc&feature=youtu.be
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Pictured left to right at recent Architecture Program: Philadelphia Inquirer reporter Inga Saffron, 
Anne Papageorge, Mary Keefe, Kathleen Wilkinson, and Katie Broh 

Karen Kaufman and Georgia Shafia enjoy the Architecture program. 
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Forum members enjoyed the Leadership Symposium on April 8th 

Left to right: Julia Klein, M.Claire Lomax, Kirk Gorman, Patricia Wellenbach, and Denise Marbach 

From left to right: Ginny Palmieri,  
Nikki Johnson-Huston, Alison Barshak 
and Deborah Epstein Henry. 



 

MEMBER NEWS  

 

MEMBER NEWS SUBMISSIONS 

 

Members may send their news to info@forumofexecutivewomen.com. Please put Member News in 

the subject. Member news categories are  

ǒ Appointments and Elections  

ǒ Awards and Honors  

ǒ Business Moves and News  

ǒ Speeches and Publications 

 

Note:  Member News items are automatically sent to the Philadelphia Business Journal for 

inclusion in its óBizwomenô section (Online Only).   

 

APPOINTMENTS AND ELECTIONS 

 

Joan Chrestay, Vice President for External Affairs, St. Josephôs University, has been appointed  
co-chair for The Mainline Chamber of Commerceôs Government Affairs Committee. 
  
Terry Gillen was named a Senior Adviser to Econsult Solutions.  
 
Francine Friedman Griesing, Founder of Griesing Law, LLC, was elected to the Committee of  
Seventy Board of Directors.   
 
Katayun I. Jaffari, Partner, Ballard Spahr LLP, was named chair of the Business Law Section of the 
American Bar Association. She was also named member of the Board of National Scleroderma 
Foundation and Chair of Governance and Nominating Committee. 
  
Kim Landry, President, Hollister Creative, has been elected Vice Chairman of the Main Line  
Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors. 
 

Roberta D. Liebenberg, Partner, Fine Kaplan and Black, was named to the Board of Directors of the 
American Antitrust Institute (ñAAIò).  The AAI is a national research, education and advocacy  
organization whose mission is to advance the role of competition in the economy, sustain the vitality 
of the antitrust laws, and protect consumers.  
 

Suzanne Mayes, Chair, Public & Project Finance, Cozen O'Connor, was appointed Vice Chair of the 
Business Law Department at Cozen OôConnor.  She was also recently named a member of the 
Economy League of Greater Philadelphiaôs Board of Directors.  
 

Peggy McCausland, Founder of McCausland and McCausland, LLC, was named as a  
Pennsylvania Super Lawyer for the 13

th
 consecutive year.   The Super Lawyer selection process  

includes independent research, peer nominations and peer evaluations and the designation is 
awarded to the top 5% of attorneys in the state.  
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APPOINTMENTS AND ELECTIONS 

Dr. Afaf I. Meleis, Dean Emerita, School of Nursing, Professor of Nursing and Sociology, University 
of Pennsylvania School of Nursing, was appointed to the Board of Trustees of the Aga Khan  
University and The Buck Institute for Research on Aging. Aga Khan University is spread across  
campuses in six countries in three continents and primarily serves the developing world and Muslim 
societies in innovative and sustainable ways. The Buck Institute for Research on Aging is the first 
independent research facility in the U.S. focused solely on understanding the connection between 
aging and chronic disease, with an emphasis on increasing the healthy years of life.   
 
Carol A. Baldwin Moody, Founder & Principal, CARMA Consulting, was appointed to the Board of 
Directors of Legal Momentum.  Legal Momentum's mission is to ensure economic and personal  
security for all women and girls by advancing equity in education, the workplace, and the courts.  
 

Nancy Moses was appointed to the Board of Directors of the Urban Affairs Coalition.  
 

Jane Pepper was appointed President of the Board of Trustees at Longwood Gardens.  
   

Kathleen D. Wilkinson, Partner, Wilson Elser Moskowitz Edelman & Dicker LLP, was appointed by 
the Pennsylvania Supreme Court to serve on the Board of Law Examiners for a three-year term that 
began in April 2016.  
 
 

AWARDS AND HONORS 

 

Lori Landew, Partner, Fox Rothschild LLP, was named to Variety magazineôs New York Womenôs 

Impact Report, which highlights female industry innovators who have made an impact on their  

profession. This award follows her recognition in the magazineôs Dealmakers Impact Report in  

December.   

Fran Pierce, President, Chairman and CEO of Data Systems Analysts, announced that DSA  
received the SmartCEO Future 50 award in the Philadelphia region for the fifth year.  This program 
recognizes 50 of the regionôs fastest growing mid-sized companies.  Fran will also be recognized at 
the Network for Teaching Entrepreneurship (NFTE) Ignite Opportunity Benefit on June 16

th
 for her 

business and entrepreneurial experience.  
 

Roberta Liebenberg, Partner, Fine, Kaplan and Black, was named a recipient of the Margaret Brent 
Women Lawyers of Achievement Award by the American Bar Association's Commission on Women 
in the Profession. Previous recipients include Justices Ruth Bader Ginsburg and Sandra Day  
O'Connor. Ms. Liebenberg is the first woman from Pennsylvania in private practice to receive this 
Award.  
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BUSINESS MOVES AND NEWS 

Kellie DôAndrea has joined EMCOR Facilities Services Group, a division of EMCOR Group, Inc., a 
global leader in facilities management, mechanical, industrial, energy infrastructure and, building 
services. As SVP of Planning, she is leading the development and execution efforts to deploy the 
One EFS brand including strategic planning and market saturation.   
 
Betty Long, RN, MHA, President/CEO of Guardian Nurses Healthcare Advocates, Inc., announced 
that the organization recently signed a three-year contract with the United States Steelworkers Local 
286 in Philadelphia to provide a Mobile Care CoordinatorProgram to their 1,400 members.  The 
new program begins in May. Guardian Nurses now has six MCC Programs in the Philadelphia area. 
   
Debra Malinics, President, Debra Malinics Advertising (DMA), a strategic communications firm, was 
a panelist on ñThe Advantages of Mentoring on Career advancement.ò Panelists were selected 
alumni of SmartCEOôs Brava! Program, which recognizes outstanding female entrepreneurs. The 
discussion was highlighted in the April 2016 edition of SmartCEO Magazine.  
 
Robyn Pollack has launched Trellis Consulting LLC, a provider of substantive, customized gender 
diversity and inclusion services to corporations and professional services firms that create value and 
empower organizations and professional women in the journey toward workplace equality.   
 
Beulah Trey, PhD, Co-founder of Vector Group Consulting, has completed the Goldman Sachs 
ñ10,000 Small Businessesò course.  
 
Melinda Van Nimwegen, Senior Vice President, Bank of America Merrill Lynch, was chosen to  
participate in the Emerging Leader Program at BAML in recognition of her strong performance and 
her management & leadership skills.  
 
Alison Young, Managing Director of Leadership and Civic Engagement and Executive Director of the 

Institute for Strategic Leadership at Drexelôs LeBow College of Business, was recently certified as an 

executive coach in the EQ-i 2.0 and EQ 360 Leadership Assessment.   

 

SPEECHES AND PUBLICATIONS 

Sheryl L. Axelrod, President, The Axelrod Firm, PC, spoke in February 2016 in San Diego before the 
American Bar Association, the National Conference of Women's Bar Associations, and the Lawyers 
Club of San Diego, on "Why Diver$ity Really Pays Off on the Bottom Line for Firm$ and  
Corporation$."  Also in February, her ñSheryl Axelrodôs Take on Diversity and Inclusion,ò article was 
published in The Legal Examiner.  In March 2016, Sheryl presented the teleconference, ñHow to See 
the Unseen and Become a Diversity Champion: Revealing and Counteracting Unconscious Biasò to 
a national corporationôs 179 in-house attorneys and invited guests.  
 
Lynda Barness, President, I DO Wedding Consulting, was featured in an Author Event at Barnes & 
Noble in Rittenhouse Square in February to promote her book, I DO: A Wedding Planner Tells Tales. 

 

Rachel Cohen, First Vice President, Wealth Advisor, The Cohen & Sutcliffe Group, Morgan Stanley 
Wealth Management, was recently interviewed for the Personal Finance section of the Jewish  
Exponent, which also published her piece entitled  ñSo, Whatôs the Plan?ò  
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SPEECHES AND PUBLICATIONS 

Patricia Q. Connolly, Executive Director, Drexel LeBow Center for Corporate Governance, was a 
panelist on ñSitting at the Table: Boards and Investment Committeesò hosted by the Women in  
Investing Network of Philadelphia in March.  

 

Mary Beth Gray, Partner, Kleinbard Bell & Brecker LLP, will serve on two panels at the 2016 Capital 
Strategies and M&A Forum. She also served as a sponsor of the Forum earlier in May in Chicago. 
She presented at the following sessions:  Issues Affecting Buyers and Sellers with 
ESOPs and Getting Ready for a Transaction. 

 

Francine Friedman Griesing, Founder of Griesing Law, LLC, was a speaker at the Greater  
Philadelphia Chamber of Commerce ñRoadmap for Growth ï Mapping Economic Competitivenessò 
in March. 

 

Katayun I. Jaffari, Partner, Ballard Spahr LLP, served as program chair of ñCLE Program-Corporate 
Sustainability:  Should Materiality be the Primary Focus for Board and Regulatory Oversight,ò ABA 
Business Law Section Fall Meeting in  November.  She also co-authored ñProxy Access:  Looking 
Back at 2015 and Ahead at 2016,ò The Legal Intelligencer in February; and served as a panelist on 
the topic "New Opportunities and Challenges for Raising Capital," Thomson Reuters & The Florida 
Bar Business Law Section Federal Securities Institute in February. 
 

Karen Kaufman, Co-Founding Principal, The Kaufman Partnership, Ltd, presented on the topic of 
Impression Management at the University of Pennsylvaniaôs Organizational Dynamics Program and 
the Fels Institute of Government.  This program prepared the students for acquiring greater  
leadership skills in their field.   
 

Karol Wasylyshynôs article, ñThe Trusted Leadership Advisor:  Another View from the Bridge Be-
tween Business and Psychologyò was published in CONSULTING PSYCHOLOGY JOURNAL (CPJ), 
a peer-reviewed publication. 
 
Julia Klein, Chairwoman and CEO of C.H. Briggs Corporation, spoke at the Institute for Womenôs 
Policy Research event on a panel about women in non-traditional industries at JP Morgan Chase in 
New York City in March as they released their report ñNarrowing the Wage Gap by Improving Wom-
enôs Access to Good Middle Skill Jobs.ò She also spoke at the Women Corporate Directors Family 
Business Governance Institute and the Private Company Governance Summit in May. 
 

Betty Long, RN, MHA, President/CEO of Guardian Nurses Healthcare Advocates, Inc., presented on 
"Healthcare Advocacy: Making it Real" to the Montgomery Bucks Dental Society, an organization of 
dentists and dental health professionals, in March.   
 

Stacey Meadows, Esq., and Beulah Trey, PhD, have co-authored an article entitled ñNew Systemic 
Approaches to Disruptive Behaviorò that was accepted for publication in MedStaff News, the journal 
of the American Health Lawyers Association, Washington, DC.   
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Itôs Not Too Late to Register for the Annual Meeting and  
Dinner! 

SPEECHES AND PUBLICATIONS 

Dr. Afaf I. Meleis, Dean Emerita, School of Nursing, Professor of Nursing and Sociology, University 
of Pennsylvania School of Nursing, recently presented at the 2nd Asian Congress in Nursing  
Education in Tainan, Taiwan; the 95th Anniversary of the Nursing Program at Universidad Nacional 
de Colombia in Bogot§; the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation Nurse Faculty Scholars Leadership 
Meeting in Washington, DC; and the 2nd International Nursing Conference in Riyadh, Saudi Arabia.   
 
Nancy Moses spoke about her book, Stolen, Smuggled, Sold: On the Hunt for Cultural Treasures at 
the Philadelphia Antiques and Art Show in April and is scheduled to speak at the US State  
Department in May. 
 

Laura A Siminoff, Dean of the Temple College of Public Health, delivered Ground Rounds in  
Population Sciences at the Moffitt Comprehensive Cancer Center in Tampa, Florida entitled, ñRace 
and Gender Effects on Timely Colorectal Cancer Diagnoses.ò   
 

Tracey Welson-Rossman, Chief Marketing Officer, Chariot Solutions and Founder, TechGirlz.org, 
had a writeup published in Philadelphia Magazine about the Philadelphia Tech scene's presence at 
South by Southwest.  
 

Kathleen Wilkinson, Partner, Wilson Elser Moskowitz Edelman & Dicker LLP, presented a program 
at the American Bar Association Midyear meeting for the National Council of Bar Presidents 
(ñNCBPò) entitled ñHow to Raise the Bar Through Online Communications and Personal  
Relationships.ò   

MEMBER NEWS ð Contôd 

Be sure to join us for our Annual Meeting and Dinner on Wednesday, June 15th, from 5:30 ï 
8:30pm!  Celebrate with your Forum colleagues and their guests at the SugarHouse Casino as we 
induct our new officers and board and introduce our 2016 Forum Award for Emerging Women  
Leaders Winners.                                                                                                                                                          

 
REGISTER TODAY!! 

 
ANNUAL MEETING AND DINNERð WEDNESDAY, JUNE 15 

SugarHouse Casino 
Click here to register.                                
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Meet The Forum Breakfasts 
 

June 22 - 8:00 a.m. - Delaware County Breakfast * 
The Radnor Hotel, 591 East Lancaster Avenue, St. Davids, PA  
 
June 23  - 8:30 a.m. - Center City Breakfast * Please note new date and time 
Marathon Grill, 121 S. 16th Street (near Sansom Street), Philadelphia 

*Fees collected at meeting.  RSVP to info@forumofexecutivewomen.com.    
            ___________________________________________________________________ 

Affinity Group Meetings 

 

Entrepreneurial Affinity Group ð June 9 ð 8:00 AM ð Offices of NetPlus Marketing,  
Special Guest Speaker: Dr. Ellen Magenheim, Professor, Dept. of Economics, Swarthmore College 

Contact Gloria Rabinowitz to register. 

 

Food and Finance ð 6:00 PM ð Dates: July 27ð Gulph Mills 
November 9 ð Location TBA 
Contact Rachel Cohen for more information. 

 
Suburban Book Club Dates:  June 20 ð 7:00 PM ð Pepperonciniôs  
72 Poplar Street, (corner of Elm & Poplar), Conshohocken                                                             
Discussing the book A Constellation of Vital Phenomena by Anthony Marra                                    

Upcoming dates: September 20; November 21 

Contact Shannon Breuer for more information. 

 
University City Book Club Dates: Meets on the fourth Monday of the month 

June 27; July 25; August 22; September 26; October 24; November 28 

Contact Andrea Kramer for more information. 

 
Transitions II ð June 6 ð  6:30 PM  
Contact info@forumofexecutivewomen.com for more information. 

                  ___________________________________________________________________ 
 
June 8 ð 8:00 AM ð Public Sector Leadership Conversation Series: Large Scale Crisis and 
Emergency Management with Guest Speaker, Samantha Phillips 
Forum Members Only ð Click here to register! 

 

June 21ð 5:30ð7:30 PMðInaugural President/CEO Roundtable 
Forum Members Only ð Click here to register! 

 
June 29 ð 5:30ð7:30 PM ð New Member Reception                                                                 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!  
February 2016 

Meredith S. Auten 
Partner ð Morgan Lewis & Bockius LLP 
1701 Market Street, Philadelphia, PA  19103 
215-963-5860 ð mauten@morganlewis.com 

 

Wendi D. Barish 
Deputy General Counsel for Labor and Employment 
Philadelphia Housing Authority 
12 South 23rd Street, Philadelphia, PA  19103 
215-684-5723 ð wendi.barish@pha.phila.gov 
 

Jeanne F. Brady, Ph.D.  
Provost, Saint Josephôs University 
5600 City Avenue, Philadelphia, PA  19131 
610-660-3094 ð jebrady@sju.edu  

Kathleen Brunner  
CEO/President, Acumen Analytics, Inc. 
303 Green Tree Tavern Road 
North Wales, PA  19454 
215-327-2077ð kbrunner@acumen-analytics.com 

Susan Buehler  
Executive Vice President, Bellevue Communications 
820 Firethorn Circle, Dresher, PA  19025 
215-872-0550ð sbuehler@bellevuepr.com 

Laurie P. Cooke 
CEO, Healthcare Businesswomen's Association  
373 Route 46 West, Bldg. E, Suite 215 
Fairfield, NJ 07004 
610-658-9907 ð LCooke@HBAnet.org  
 
Dina L. Daniele 
Vice President, Marketing Manager 
The Graham Company 
104 Morningside Drive, Dresher, PA  19025 
215-701-5314 ð Ddaniele@grahamco.com 
 
Judith A. Dwyer, Ph.D.  
President, Academy of Notre Dame de Namur 
560 Sproul Road, Villanova, PA  19085 
610-977-0322 ð jdwyer@ndapa.org 

 
Ashley J. Govberg  
Director of Store Development, Govberg Jewelers 
Co-owner ACG Management, Govberg Realty 
1326 Arrowmink Road, Villanova, PA  19085 
610-639-0584 ð ashleygovberg@gmail.com  

Colleen M. Hanycz 
President, La Salle University 
Office of The President, Peale House  
1900 W. Olney Avenue, Philadelphia, PA  19141 
215-951-1010 ð president@lasalle.edu 

Linda Dale Hoffa  
Of Counsel and Practice Group Co-Chair 
Dilworth Paxson LLP 
1515 Market Street, 3500E, Philadelphia, PA   
267-767-6275ð ldhoffa@gmail.com  

Laura Stanley Hollot 
Executive Director and Metro Vice President 
The American Heart Association 
2506 Panama Mall, Philadelphia, PA  19103 
860-575-2385 ð laurastanley@hotmail.com 

 
Nikki Johnson-Huston, Esq. 
Founder 
The Law Office of Nikki Johnson-Huston LLC 
6662 Blakemore Street, Philadelphia, PA  19119 
610-888-2374 ð Ntreneace@aol.com 
 

Lisa D. Kabnick 
Senior Advisor, Reed Smith 
Three Logan Square, 1717 Arch Street, Suite 3100 
Philadelphia, PA  19103 
215-851-8194 ð lkabnick@reedsmith.com 
 
Andrea M. Kirshenbaum  
Principal, Post & Schell, P.C. 
1929 Mount Vernon Street, Philadelphia, PA  19130 
267-978-6575 ð akirshenbaum@postschell.com 
 
Lori Landew 
Partner, Fox Rothschild LLP 
2000 Market Street , Philadelphia, PA  19103 
215-299-2733 ð llandew@foxrothschild.com 

Susan E. Larkin 
Vice President, Account Management 
Independence Blue Cross 
1901 Market Street, Philadelphia, PA  19103 
610-731-7030 ð susan.benefits@gmail.com 
 
Laura LaRosa  
Director of Client Development, Glenmede 
1650 Market Street, Suite 1200 
Philadelphia, PA  19103 
215-419-6027 ð laura.larosa@glenmede.com 



 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!  
February 2016 

Lydia G. Mallett, Ph.D. 
Director, Global Talent Acquisition and  
Organizational Vibrancy, DuPont 
974 Centre, Wilmington, DE  19805 
302-999-3981 ð lydia.g.mallett@dupont.com 
 

Alva C. Mather 
Partner, Pepper Hamilton LLP 
3000 Two Logan Square 
Eighteenth & Arch Streets, Philadelphia, PA 19103 
215-981-4113 ð matherac@pepperlaw.com 
 

Meg McGoldrick 
President, Abington Hospital - Jefferson Health 
1200 Old York Road, Abington, PA  19001 
215-481-2000 ð mmgoldrick@amh.org  

Allison Ziemer Mortensen 
Head of Multi-Asset Solutions, Hartford Funds 
5 Radnor Corporate Center,  Radnor, PA  19087 
610-386-6731 
allison.mortensen@hartfordfunds.com 

 
Janaya Moscony 
President, SEC Compliance Consultants, inc. 
32 Saddlebrook Lane, Phoenixville, PA  19460 
610-415-9261 ð janaya@seccc.com 
 

Delphine O'Rourke 
Managing Partner, Hall Render  
Four Tower Bridge, 200 Barr Harbor Drive, Suite 400 
West Conshohocken, PA  19428 
610-941-2785 ð dorourke@hallrender.com 

 

Victoria A. Sack 
Partner and Co-Founder, Juno Search Partners 
1315 Walnut Street, The Philadelphia Bldg, Ste. 522 
Philadelphia, PA  19107 
215-545-5876 ð vsack@junosearchpartners.com 
 

Jane Scaccetti 

CEO, Drucker & Scaccetti 

1845 Walnut Street, 14th Floor 

Philadelphia, PA  19103 

267-765-0208 ð jscaccetti@taxwarriors.com 

Susanne Spinell Shuster 
Director in Charge, Account Services 
Friedman LLP 
2000 Market Street, Ste 500, Philadelphia, PA  19103 
267-886-1752 ð sspinellshuster@smd-pc.com 
 

Margaret Sofio 
Vice President, Human Resources, PQ Corporation 
300 Lindenwood Drive, Malvern, PA  19355 
610-651-4427 ð Margaret.sofio@pqcorp.com 
 

Elaina S. Spilove 
Senior Institutional Consultant, Senior Vice President, 
Wealth Management, UBS Financial Services, Inc. 
1735 Market Street, 36th Floor  
Philadelphia, PA  19103 
215-496-2233 ð elaina.spilove@ubs.com 
 

Melinda Van Nimwegen 
Senior Vice President, Renewable Energy Finance 
Bank of America Merrill Lynch 
826 North 21st Street, Philadelphia, PA  19130 
203-979-4305 ð melinda.vannimwegen@gmail.com 

 

Mary S. Zappone 
President and CEO, Service Champ 
2590 Sibel Circle, Lansdale, PA  19446 
609-372-0948 ð mzappone@gmail.com 

 



 

DIGITAL EVOLUTION PARTNER 

 

 

 

 

ñEXECUTIVE INSIGHTS PARTNERò  

 

 

  2015-2016 ANNUAL SPONSORS 

 

The Forum is able to continue to embrace meaningful programs and initiatives that align with our 
mission thanks to the extraordinary generosity of our sponsors. Please take a moment to review our 
annual sponsor list below.  If you would like information on how you or your company can become a  

Forum sponsor, please contact Sharon Hardy at sharonhardy@forumofexecutivewomen.com. 

ANNUAL SPONSORS 
 

ñWOMEN UPFRONTò SPONSOR  
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MENTOR  SPONSORS  

 

 
 

 

 
ADVOCATE  SPONSORS                                 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                  
                                                                            
 
 

 
 

CHANGE  AGENT  SPONSORS 
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